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and of the Governments of the countries concerned, the final dedication of the 
Peace Park took place during the first week of July as described.

The Musical Ride which was presented in New York in 1934 apparently proved 
so popular that a request has been made for another Ride to be exhibited this year. 
The personnel who will take part in the Ride are now in course of training for 
the event.

A Musical Ride has also been prepared for the Aylmer Horse Show and another 
will be demonstrated at the Military Tattoo which will take place in Ottawa during 
October. Plans are also being made for a Gymkhana to be held at “N" Division 
during the early part of the same month.

On July 13 th, the Commissioner of the Force opened the Edmonton Exhibition 
and Stampede, having arrived by air from Eastern Canada on the preceding day. 
Subsequent to officiating at the Stampede, Sir James MacBrien left on July 15 th, by 
plane, on his inspection patrol of Detachments in the North West Territories and 
Hudson’s Bay area.

After serving for some fourteen years as a Barracks for "N" Division, the old 
building has now been vacated and the new modern structure taken into occupancy; 
accommodation has also been provided for members of "Headquarters" Sub-Division 
as well as for "N" Division. The move had been eagerly anticipated by personnel of 
the Division and the new quarters have quite fulfilled their expectations. The old 
building is now being demolished and the grounds surrounding the new Barracks 
are rapidly being put into excellent condition.

"N" Division
During July and August, Wednesday afternoons have been devoted to sports, 

etc., the various members of the Division taking part in tennis, softball, and swim­
ming. Such mounted sports as tent-pegging and wrestling on horseback were also 
engaged in, a very keen interest being taken in the various forms of recreational 
amusement by all members of the Division. Several tennis tournaments were also 
arranged and completed.

The spirit of friendly rivalry which exists between our neighbours, the R.C.A.F. 
and this Division, was demonstrated in the form of a softball game recently; an 
Association football game was also played between members of the R.C.A.F. and 
"N" Division and resulted in a win for the former team. In the softball game the 
"N" Division team was successful in winning after a closely contested struggle. It 
was hoped that further competitions of this nature could be arranged but various 
unexpected duties have so far prevented these.
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